Agreement between the UKU and the RKF regarding the situation in Crimea

As announced on the occasion of the 2015 FCI General Assembly in Milan (8-9 June 2015), we confirm to you that an agreement was reached between the UKU (Ukrainian Kennel Union) and the RKF (Russian Kynological Federation) regarding the particular situation that arose in Crimea. 

We would like to thank, warmly, both parties for their open-minded spirit and for their wish to reach an agreement for the benefit of dogs, dog owners, judges and clubs in the region of Crimea.

The main points of the agreement are available here.

In addition we would like to insist to on the following points that can be of interest to your national kennel club in case you have to deal with an import from/export to Crimea.

1. Crimean dog owners/breeders have the right to choose what national canine organisation they are going to work with, either Ukrainian Kennel Union (UKU) or Russian Kynological Federation (RKF). 
 

2. The pedigrees and export pedigrees issued, by RKF or UKU, to the dogs born on the territory of Crimea will not bear any indication of a specific country but only the owner’s name and his/her address with “Crimea”.  The same also applies to dogs exported to Crimea from any FCI member country.
 

3. Crimean dog owners/breeders are given the exceptional right to transfer their dogs from the UKU Studbook into the RKF Studbook simply on basis of their UKU national pedigrees, until September 15, 2015. This exception applies to dogs already registered with RKF and UKU and having only UKU national pedigree.

· These pedigrees must be recognized by all the FCI members and contract partners.

· The complete list of the dogs with such pedigrees will be provided to the FCI members and contract partners by the end of September 2015.

· After that date, the transfer of all the Crimean dogs from the UKU Studbook into the RKF Studbook is to be regulated according to Art. 8, point 9 of the FCI Standing Orders.

In case of doubt or for any additional information, the FCI members and contract partners are welcome to get in touch with the FCI Office (info@fci.be ), RKF (translator@rkf.org.ru ) or UKU (inter.uku@gmail.com )
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